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Minutes of meeting held on Monday 27th February 2012
in the Hugh Miller Institute

Community Councillors Ronald Young (Chair), Julie Penwright, Vivienne Plampton, Anne Short, Helen Elliott, Gabrielle Pearson, Bill Wall
Planning adviser: Lynne Sproull

Highland Councillors: Cllr David Alston, Cllr Craig Fraser 
Community Council Minute Secretary: Jeremy Price
Youth Representative: Paige Shepherd

Representative from Bright Spark Energy: Duncan Cameron

2 members of the public were also present

	Item
	Details
	Action

	1
	Chairman's Welcome 

Ronald welcomed everyone present to the meeting 

Apologies were received from :  PC Darren Williams

	

	2
	Approval of previous minutes

These were agreed subject to two minor amendments to names.
Proposed: Anne Short Seconded: Julie Penwright

	

	3
	Youth Issues

Paige reported on a number of issues:

a)  10 girls had achieved the Women Get Set Go sports leadership awards which was a great achievement.  Vivienne asked that the congratulations of the community council be conveyed to them for their efforts and success which was endorsed by all present

b) Wanda is working with a group of 3rd and 4th years on a Celtic mosaic for the Groam House Museum

c) The programme planning for the summer is well underway and the transitional project for all primary 7s is planned for the 2nd week of the Easter holidays 

d) The first week of Easter holiday activities for senior youths has been arranged and a number of outings are arranged to paintball, the cinema and Jimmy Chungs

e) There is a big push underway to encourage younger people to join community councils across the Black Isle and attending ward forums


	

	
	f) New dance classes have been arranged and funding confirmed right through until 2014.  They have already started for p1-p7s, both boys and girls, and 20 are taking part at the moment.  It is all free of charge.
g) Chanter classes with Father Mel continue each week at the Victoria Hall

h) Fusion Nights are running in Fortrose with the aim of tackling anti-social behaviour by getting young people off the streets.  Up to 50 are attending on Friday nights taking part in a variety of activities, both practical and physical exercises

i) The Scottish Youth Parliament will meet on 17th and 18th March with a focus on same sex marriages in church

j) There will be an ‘Apprentice Day’ on 27th and 28th March encouraging young people from the Highland Youth Forum to shadow people in senior positions.

Vivienne asked if Bob Clunas was still able to attend the council meetings because of the demands he currently has with studies.  She said she would follow this up as if he could not, another youth representative would have to be found. [Sec’s note:  it has now been confirmed that Bob will withdraw from the position]

	

	4
	Police Report

There was no police representative present at the meeting.
	

	5

5.2

5.3

5.4

5.5
	Bright Spark Energy

Ronald introduced and welcomed Duncan Cameron, representing Bright Spark Energy, who was in attendance to give an update about the proposed Davidston wind farm and answer any questions.

Mr Cameron outlined the situation, stating that as things stood, no changes had been made to the original submission but a second scoping opinion had been requested from HC about a proposal to alter the original plan for 3 turbines  to 5 smaller ones which would be lower in height and less in output.  This was considered after feedback from the community and other consulted parties including transportation issues.  No application for a change has been made yet and the environmental statement needs to be decided upon.

Supporting work for each scheme is now complete and ready for a final application to be made within 2-3 months but consideration about the best option is still underway.  On balance, Mr Cameron believed, the second potential scheme for five smaller turbines was the better option.  

The second option does not change in any way the standards and regulatory framework that has to be complied with.  He confirmed that if one application failed the planning process, it would still be possible to submit an application for the second.


	

	5.6

5.7

5.8

5.9
	A list of questions received from a resident of Davidston to the council was handed to Mr Cameron for his response on each one.

Question 1:   We   hope   that   the   community   council   will   raise   with   Bright   Spark   the   fact   that at   the   public   meeting   in   response   to   a   question   from   Marion   they   promised   that  there   would   never   be   more   than   three   wind   turbines   -   and   yet   now   they   are  proposing  five.    
Answer:  Mr Cameron agreed that it had been stated it was unlikely that the application would ever be more than three turbines of the 100m class because of aviation issues and through a process of mitigation, the increased number of turbines were in a different class and smaller in height.
Question 2:     We   know   from   our   earlier   correspondence   that   the   Community   Council   is  seeking   better   information   from   the   developer.   We   would   like   to   point   out   again   that   at   the   public   meeting   the   very   first   comments   made   by   the   developer   were  to   state   that   they   wanted   a   "completely   open   process"   -   yet   we   only   found   out    about   this   change   from   diligent   reading   of   the   planning   website   and   even   now   -  as   of   the   23rd  February   -   their   own   website   still   says   it   will   be   three   turbines.   We  don't   believe   this   fits   with   best   practice   for   community   engagement   and  consultation   ­-   which   would   seem   to   require   accurate   and   timely   information   to  those   affected.   
Answer:  Mr Cameron said that at present, there was no change with the original proposition to share.  The company had only just had the response to the scoping opinion and these were ideas under development and not an application, so in that sense there was nothing to share and anything on the web site would have been premature.
Question 3: Connection   with   the   agency   doing   the visualisations    
    
We   have   reason   to   believe   that   Green Span   Agency   who   have   provided   the   visualisations   etc.   are   not   independent   from   the   Mackie   family   that   own    MacWind   and   we   believe   that   the   information   previously   provided   was   both    misleading   and   contained   significant   errors.   Would   the   developer   agree   to    funding   a   totally   independent   agency   chosen   by   the   local   community   rather   than   by   them   to   do   the   new   visualisations   and   other   analyses   fairly   and  independently.
Answer:  Mr Cameron stated that the consultancy was owned by Grant Mackie, a cousin.  There is no cross-ownership.  The work being undertaken is not supposed to be done independently – it is all part of the Bright Spark Energy project.  Once done, it then has to be independently assessed and seen by third parties, including the public and then seen and agreed by HC landscape officer.  All the work must be to the appropriate standards and scrutinised.  He confirmed that the new visualisations for 5 turbines would be undertaken in the same manner as for the three turbines.  The photos would be from the same viewpoints and photomontages produced to the same specifications.


	

	5.10
5.11

	Question 4:  The   positioning   of   the   turbines   and   health    
    
The   new   positioning   of   the   turbines   is   significantly   worse   for   the   residents   of  Davidston   -   the   more   southerly   and   westerly   location   will   cause   more   of   the  noise   to   Davidston   (given   prevailing   winds)   and   substantially   increase   the  Flicker   effect.   Additionally   the   increased   number   of   turbines   means   that   a  number   are   now   much   closer   to   residences   on   the   Eathie   road   while   being   no  further   from   Davidston.    
Answer:  Mr Cameron stated that the turbines under the proposal for five would be further away from all dwellings.  He believed that the nearest would be 850m from the nearest dwelling, whereas the previous proposal for three larger turbines had the nearest situated 700m away.  He asserted that they would be more concentrated and further away from houses.  
In terms of the noise and flicker, the models being done are compliant with all appropriate noise regulations.  These are imposed as a condition for planning permission to be granted and the models need to demonstrate that all the conditions in the regulations are met.

He went on to discuss the noise regulations in detail and said that the separation for this scheme in this particular location gave less cause for concern than in most of the locations in the country.  In terms of flicker, the distances from housing, sizes of rotors, height and aspect meant that flicker is not an issue for this project.

There would be no need for an expensive independent scrutiny as the Environmental Health Officer at the HC model and check everything submitted by the energy companies.  The EHO would not want to get anything wrong as any future criticism could be levelled at them for not doing the independent checking correctly.

Question 5:  Transport   of   turbines   and   other   materials    
    
In   the   scoping   letter   the   developer   refers   again   to   the   difficulties   of      transporting   these   very   heavy   and   large   components,   we   hope   the   CC   will   ask   what   routes   are  they   considering   to   transport   the   large   components.?    
    
Similarly   we   are   interested   to   know   what   routes   are   they   considering   to   transport   the   large   quantity   of   material   to   and   from   the   site   for   the   access   road  construction   and   spoil   removal?    
    
Answer:  Transport is, of course, an issue.  The larger machines are abnormal loads, but the smaller ones are not.  There are weight restrictions on certain roads and bridges, but there is a route through Killen.  Although traffic necessarily has to increase during construction, there is hardly any afterwards, requiring the occasional van for maintenance purposes. The short-term intensification of transport is clearly outlined in the environmental statement which a third party is doing at present. Each of the smaller turbines requires 7 deliveries to the site.

	

	5.12
5.13

5.14

6
6.1

6.2

6.3

6.4

6.5

6.6

6.7


	Following a question from Gabrielle, Mr Cameron confirmed that a sea route option has been considered and would be taken if convenient and cheaper.  However, Cromarty harbour would not cope with the size of the vessels required, which would come from Germany or Denmark.

In conclusion, Mr Cameron said it was impossible to keep everyone informed of every part of what is a long and complicated project.  He understood the contentious issues but said standards are always improving and he stated that the company wanted to do the right thing for the community.  This particular scheme was taking longer than virtually all other schemes they were involved in because of the sensitivity to the environment and the airport issues.  
In response to a question about timescales, he said a planning application was likely in 2-3 months and, if passed, the lead time for delivery meant that the earliest start to construction would be the start of 2015.

Ronald thanked Mr Cameron for his time and response to the questions.
Matters arising from previous minutes
(5.3) (Townland Barn development)  A date has been set for the meeting with Albyn Homes about the Townland Barn site.  There will be a community meeting in the Victoria Hall on Thursday 22nd March at 7.00pm.
(5.5)  (Allotments)  Craig declared an interest being a member of CAGS.  Jeremy said he’d received a detailed financial estimate from Colin Dunn.  CAGS proposed to apply for capital outlay of £650 from the discretionary fund and the annual costs of £150 from the community council to prepare, plant and maintain the two beds outside Forsyth House (not the lower bed at Forsyth Place).  This was agreed by council and it was suggested that the discretionary fund application would probably be successful.  Vivienne to go back to Colin with a response.
(5.6) (War memorial paths)  David reported that he’d spoken with the appropriate department and there was agreement to undertake work on the paths.  It was proposed to work on the older part of the path so that access could be gained from the top of the Paye.

(9.5)  (Stagecoach complaints)  A response from Stagecoach had been received about the comments and complaints made.  Steve Walker, the managing director, had promised that improvements were underway and inspectors would monitor the speeds of vehicles.  He offered to meet with the council to discuss issues.  Anne reported her experiences in February with buses speeding out of Cromarty, then having to sit and wait later on the route.  In view of the continuing number of complaints, Jeremy was asked to contact Mr Walker and invite him to the next council meeting.  [Sec’s note:  this has been done and he has confirmed his attendance] 

(12)  (Tennis court land behind Victoria Hall)  David said he’d not yet approached the solicitors about the a lease.  He will do so as soon as possible.

(17.1) (Christmas tree collection)  Vivienne said she was looking for suitable collection receptacles for the tree and decoration fund.  Several suggestions were made to assist her.

(17.2) ( Car park surrounds)  Vivienne said she’s spoken to Sam Lowe about the state of the shrubs, etc and she had agreed to get someone out to tidy the area up.  At present no work had been done.
	VP
JCNP

DA

	6.8

6.9

6.10

6.11

6.12


	(17.4) (Profile of community council on Cromarty Live website)  Gabrielle said she had spoken with Kristina Dupar and she agreed to put information on the website.  Gabrielle has circulated a suggested form of words and asked if everyone was happy for a photograph to be put on the site.  All agreed.  Julie to ask Nora to attend the next meeting and photograph everyone.
(17.5) (Ice House)  Anne said she’d been to Mr Smith’s on several occasions but he never seemed to be in.  She has left a message and will continue to try and ask him to tidy the area up.  David said he’d contacted Building Control at HC and they will write to Mr Smith on safety grounds.  David said he’d also contacted the conservation architect, too, but had no response as yet.

(17.6) (Toilets, Allen Square)  Anne has been in contact with Freda Mackenzie who is hoping she can get some money to tidy up and paint the external aspects.  However, no money is likely to be availablefor any internal works.

(15.2) (Recycling area, Links) David reported that the area behind the recycling beds had been filled with scrapings and levelled, but the front had not been done, possibly because only one load had been delivered as yet.
(15.2) (McFarquar’s Bed) David said that HC had confirmed the work done needed planning permission and a stop had been placed on anything further being done until permission was applied for and granted.


	JP

	7

7.1


	Common Good Fund
David reported that he had received legal opinion from Andy Wightman, the HC solicitor who felt that the money from the access at the rear of Victoria Park was not part of the Common Good fund.  He had spoken with various others looking at other perspectives and it was felt that the community council could go for a second opinion on the matter.  David was awaiting a response and would discuss this at the next meeting.


	DA

	8
8.1
8.2

8.3
	Queen’s Diamond Jubilee
Julie reported that there appeared to be a lack of interest locally in a Jubilee Celebration, although Ingrid Rochford was happy to co-ordinate a Cromarty Summer Gala Day of some kind.  She wanted ideas of how to celebrate it and get local organisations involved.  
Anne reported that Fourways had thought about it and would, from May, provide and look after a number of pots and baskets with flowers in them around the toilets in Allen Square.  It was suggested that others, people or organisations, could do the same in other parts of the town.  There was also a suggestion that plaques or notices of some kind could be used to show who was supporting each area.

Vivienne asked Craig if CAGS might consider making some kind of award to the best one locally.


	

	9
9.1

9.2
	Gaelic Chapel 

Craig reported that he had spoken with the person who compiled the original report and it was not necessary to commission another full report on the chapel – an addendum would suffice.
He also said that Jane Chisholm had very kindly agreed to waive any fees for any work done thus far – a very generous gesture.  She was about to liaise with Mr Nightingale’s lawyers to take things forward and Craig had informed him of this step.


	

	9.3
9.4
	Craig suggested that it would be a good thing to make a record of the recollections of the older Cromarty residents of the chapel.  Several councillors suggested this could fit in very well with the proposed Oral History project and would be a record for posterity which could be included in various media for the future.

Craig also thought it would be an excellent idea in the future to produce a booklet similar to the one recently published for the East Church.


	

	10
10.1
10.3

10.4


	Update and Review of Community Councillors’ Portfolios
Vivienne reported that the guide books were selling extremely well, as were the East Church booklets which had sold over 50 to date,
Anne said that she had met with June Ross over the environmental issues around the Links.
Julie reported that she was pursuing the park equipment and was going to apply to the discretionary budget for funding for further items.  She felt it could be within reach this year.
	

	11
11.1
11.2

11.5

11.6
	Victoria Hall
A full report is attached at Appendix A, and a finance report at Appendix B.

Vivienne commented on the increase in electricity costs, which had gone up by 25% and these increases would eat into the funds.
Vivienne said that the hall grant had not yet been received and hoped to have it by the end of the financial year.
Anne wondered if there might be a fund that helped towards senior people using facilities such as these to ensure adequate heat, as Fourways use the hall for 9 months of the year.  Ron suggested approaching Age Concern.  Anne agreed to look at options where help might be obtained.

Vivienne reported that the tennis club dance was very successful and she said it had raised over £600 towards funds.  She commended the active club and solid committee for the activities and communication it had shown at such an early stage.


	AS

	12
12.1

12.2

12.3
	Dr Forth’s Bequest
The application for the tennis court planning permission was in.
So far, two-thirds of the projects were completed (the tractor and play equipment) in terms of finance and the tennis court was the final one.  It was agreed that this item would come off the agenda in future.

Vivienne said that there was a problem with the tennis club opening a bank account – things were taking an inordinately long time.  Council agreed that if necessary, funds could be transferred direct to tennis club committee members to pay anything urgent.


	JCNP

	13
	Treasurer’s report
The full report is attached at Appendix C.

	

	14
14.1
14.2

14.3

	Flood prevention/gully clearing 

Craig gave a comprehensive report about the gullies following the recent clearing.  The flood prevention officer was viewing all the gullies with Craig and each one had been marked.  He detailed those requiring attention and the impact the blocked gullies had.  

Craig also detailed those areas in the town where drains were missing or damaged, such as in The Paye and by the Ladies’ Walk.  He was hoping for a six-month maintenance programme to ensure the risks are diminished.
David said the subject could be brought up at the Ward Forum on 1st March when it affected road.


	   

	15

15.1

15.2

15.3

15.4

15.5

15.6

15.7


	Highland Councillors’ Reports

David updated the meeting on issues relating to the school following an incident recently where the school wall was partially demolished by a car.

He said the issues were around road safety and traffic calming measures, especially around school start and finish times.  For example, the extension of the double yellow lines was recommended by the Road Safety Officer, but said that a road traffic order would be required which would need the support of the community council.

The options needed to be considered by a joint meeting between the community council, Highland Council, Education Department and the school itself.

Ronald said that one of the main issues was the parking and a letter from the head teacher to parents didn’t work.  Other options needed to be explored including where children can be handed by staff to parents – it wasn’t solely the parked cars that were the problem.

There was a lengthy discussion over the issues involved and examples of near accidents which seemed to occur regularly.  Ronald said that the community might have to accept changes on the grounds of child safety.

David made the point that the way schools have to be governed now has caused a number of issues everywhere.  The council accepted that pressure exists to get things done sooner rather than later.  David asked if there was a mind to have a special meeting convened to come up with some proposals.

Ronald agreed to speak to the head teacher and put this to her and discuss the way forward in general.


	RY

	15.8

15.9
15.10
15.11
15.12

	Craig then gave his update:

Lighting trial:  Craig said he had some suggestions following his meeting with Stuart Bruce which are appended below:
· Not a good idea to turn every 2nd light off due to safety concerns drivers eye adjustment light to dark or dark to light

· Would use “full cut off shades” that direct light downwards and not up or everywhere else
· Dimming is preferable or lower wattage white light as implemented previously on Denny Brae and Marine Terrace

· some of the existing cable layout in “old” Cromarty very poor with no up to date lighting diagrams

· When “white lights” are switched off by the time the lamp cools down it can be 20 minutes before “re strike” therefore not good for sensor operation unless LED or Halogen

· Lighting energy consumption is on unmetered supply. Do we know which street lights are using the most energy or the cost

· Energy used on majority of existing lamps is around 85 watts with about a 70 watt output

· Change the control gear tray on lanterns to allow lower wattage lamps to be used     

Ronald said that care must be taken when the proposals are put to Highland Council which had suggested every other light should be turned off.
Dog mess:  Craig had received many more complaints about the Links in particular.  He said it was clear some dogs had worms, which was an issue for owners as dog health was important to stop infection spreading.  He said that he, and other dog owners, were constantly picking up the mess from those owners who refuse to pick up their own dog’s mess.  The responsible owners cannot be doing it all and sought suggestions.

The name and shame posters were already up, but had anyone been reported?  It was suggested that the Cromarty Live website could be used for this purpose.

Litter on the shore:  Craig said that he wondered if a quarterly community beach clean might be a good idea rather than just at the start of a season.  Council agreed that this could go ahead on a volunteer/community basis but outside the remit of the council for liability reasons.,


	

	16
16.1

16.2

16.3

16.4

16.5

16.6

16.7

16.8

16.9
	Correspondence
A number of items were brought to the meeting:

A notification from Di Agnew about the forthcoming Ward Forum on 1st March.  Anne and Ronald would be attending to represent the council.
A similar notification about the HC ‘Planning for Integration’ training on 7th March in Dingwall.  Vivienne said she had booked for this and Anne said she planned to attend as  well.

A petition was presented to the council about fly-tipping on the Links and surrounding area.  It was signed by 13 people and referred to the growing problem of inappropriate waste being dumped on the Links and Links beach, fearing the danger that the area would be perceived as acceptable for fly-tipping.  It also specifically referred to the burning of a boat and asking the council to implement a policy of zero tolerance to such activities.
Ronald read it out to the meeting and said that the burned boat had been his.  It had been set on fire unknown to him so he cut it up and burned it in a brazier in a controlled manner.  He thought all the debris had been removed but he will return immediately to remove any that is left.  He said that SEPA had written to him advising him not to do this in future.

Anne said these issues should be taken seriously.  A list of boat owners had been given to Mr Nightingale in the past, but it needed to be put in writing again and passed to him.  Ronald agreed to provide the list to Anne who will advise Mr Nightingale of this and also meet with June Ross to discuss how to take this forward as soon as possible to clear the area.  It would also be a good idea to involve SEPA at the same time.
Craig said he’d been in touch with Joanna Peebles of the water board about his as well.

Vivienne said this was Mr Nightingale’s land and he needed to take responsibility as well and sign the area to reinforce the no dumping rule.

The meeting acknowledged that there were two boats in Shore Street that appeared to have been abandoned on the grass verge which were on Mr Nightingale’s land.  Ronald said he would contact Mr Nightingale at the same time he reported on the Links.

Sandy Thompson had forwarded a message from Cait McCullagh about an oral history project under the auspices of the Black Isle Heritage Memories Project she is running.  He was enthusiastic about it, but stated it would need community support and suggested using the Fourways club as a starting point.  There was agreement that this was very worthwhile and Vivienne said she would contact Sandy and confirm the support of Council and suggest a meeting between representatives of the Arts Trust, History Society and council with Cait and Sandy.


	RY/AS
RY

VP

	17

17.1

17.2

17.3
	Any other business

Vivienne reported that the road surface in Bank Street from the High Street down to Allen Square was a mass of pot-holes and the pavement was also in a state of disrepair and disintegrating, causing a danger to pedestrians.
Ronald and David said they would arrange a walk-around with Ian Hay to look at this and other areas of the town where similar problems existed.

A member of the public wished to record her thanks to all concerned who arranged for the bushes and trees to be cut down to improve the visibility on the main road at Davidston.


	RY/DA

	18
	Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting was agreed as Monday 26th March 2012.
There was also a meeting planned with Albyn Homes on 22nd March 2012 to discuss the Sandilands housing plan.


	

	19
	Planning

Please Note: The Highland Councillors did not participate in any planning related discussions and left the meeting for this Agenda item
Gabrielle outlined the plans she had monitored that affected Cromarty and the surrounding community that were live.  These were, at present:
· Cromarty Mains farmhouse

· Sutor Creek – external door to rear yard

· An extension to a house on Cromarty Mains

· The tennis club application for the court

· Cromarty Mains farmhouse outbuilding to change to a holiday let


	

	
	Ronald thanked everyone for attending and the meeting 
concluded at 21.30hrs

	


Appendix A – Victoria Hall report
Cromarty & District Community Council
Committee Meeting 27th February 2012

Agenda Item – Victoria Hall Report
1. The Licence Agreement is now agreed. Final version to be ready for signing imminently.
ACTION – No further action required at present. Licence will be signed by Chair (already approved).
2. Victoria Hall finances (attached) remain healthy. 
ACTION – Information only, no action required.

3. The Victoria Hall has been enjoying the benefits of a low fixed rate tariff over the last two years since the C&DCC took over the Hall. This contract expires at the end of February 2012 and the renewal was quoted at a 50% increase. We have successfully negotiated this new contract rate down, but it will still mean a 25% increase in Electricity costs, now fixed for the next 12 months.

ACTION – Information only, no action required.
Vivienne Plampton

Appendix B – Victoria Hall finance report
	
	
	
	
	General Hall Activities
	
	

	
	Income
	
	
	

	
	
	Donations & Gifts
	180.00
	
	

	
	
	Grants
	0.00
	
	

	
	
	Hall rental income
	5,747.50
	
	

	
	
	Interest Income
	2.83
	
	

	
	
	Office Rental
	953.37
	
	

	
	Total Income
	
	£
	6,883.70

	
	Expense
	
	
	

	
	
	Office Expense
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Bookkeeping fees
	0.00
	
	

	
	
	
	Office Rental
	0.00
	
	

	
	
	
	Printing,  Postage & Stationery
	31.91
	
	

	
	
	
	Professional Fees
	139.00
	
	

	
	
	
	Sundry Petty Cash Expenses
	7.36
	
	

	
	
	
	Telecom & Internet expenses
	18.00
	
	

	
	
	Total Office Expense
	196.27
	
	

	
	
	Premises
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Electricity
	709.00
	
	

	
	
	
	Oil
	1,688.26
	
	

	
	
	
	Repairs and Maintenance
	419.19
	
	

	
	
	
	Supplies
	298.26
	
	

	
	
	
	Water charges
	835.00
	
	

	
	
	Total Premises
	3,949.71
	
	

	
	
	Staff Costs
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Salaries
	2,401.81
	
	

	
	
	
	Travel & Other Staff Expenses
	0.00
	
	

	
	
	Total Staff Costs
	2,401.81
	
	

	
	Total Expense
	
	£
	6,547.79

	Surplus/(Deficit) for the Period
	
	£
	335.91

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Appendix C – Treasurer’s report
	Finance Report – Cromarty & District Community Council 

	
	

	Agenda Item No 13 - Treasurer’s Report 
	

	
	

	Period:  24th  January to 27th February 2012
	

	
	

	General Income
	 Nil 

	
	

	Less: 
	

	General Expenditure 
	

	Secretarial expenses: extra mtg in December, & February 
	 £                  100.00 

	Increase/(Decrease) in Accumulated Fund
	£(100.00)

	
	

	Fund Income
	

	Play Equipment fund - catering proceeds
	 £                  245.28 

	
	

	
	

	Fund Expenditure
	

	Cromarty Arms Invoice re Monday Club
	 £                  150.00 

	Splash and Dash expenses
	 £                  111.70 

	Tennis Court - Advt Planning Fee 
	 £                  100.00 

	HC Supply of Swings
	 £               2,979.04 

	Increase/(Decrease) in Other Funds
	£(3,095.46)

	
	

	Accounts Receivable balance :
	       Nil 

	Accounts Payable balance:     
	       Nil 

	
	

	Bank & Cash in hand balances as @ 27.02.2012 
	 £        28,858.21 

	
	

	Comprising:
	

	
	

	Community Council Accumulated fund
	 £               1,675.48 

	Provision for Guide Book reprinting
	 £               1,200.00 

	Provision for Seaplane Plinth Fund
	 £                  820.13 

	Bonfire Night Fund
	 £                  160.00 

	Cromarty 2007 fund
	 £                  306.87 

	Dr Forth’s Bequest fund - Tennis Court
	 £             20,422.29 

	Dr Forth’s Bequest fund  - Play Equipment 
	 £                         -   

	Monday Club fund
	 £                  542.00 

	Play Equipment fund 
	 £               3,731.44 

	
	 £        28,858.21 

	
	

	Vivienne Plampton,   27.02.2012
	


MINUTES  APPROVED


26TH MARCH 2012
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